Date: Friday 6th October 2023

Academy Newsletter





Follow us on twitter @oasisboulton

Boulton Road, Handsworth, Birmingham B21 ORE Tel: 0121 464 4228

Website: www.oasisacademyboulton.org

Deputy Principal's Message

It has been a busy few weeks at Oasis Academy Boulton. Last week on Tuesday 26th September we celebrated European Day of Languages. This is a celebration of the range and diversity of languages spoken throughout Europe by celebrating the languages spoken in our school. Each class was assigned a European Language. Children immersed themselves in sensory experiences by cooking food eaten in these countries. For example, Early Years had a day discovering life in Switzerland and made Chocolate Iollipops, Year 3 explored Greece and made Greek Salad. It was wonderful to see children coming into school dressed in the colours of the flag of the country assigned to them.

Student leadership is a key part of developing the voices of our children, enabling them to have an input in developing the direction the academy and becoming active citizens. Over the past few weeks, the student leadership groups (SLGs) have been meeting to discuss their projects for this academic year. The SLGs range from: Boulton Parliament – local governance, Junior PCSOs – community policing, Play Leaders – outdoor team building games, Attendance Monitors – peer conversations with classes to highlight the importance of 100% attendance and the impact our learning, Eco Warriors – engaging in projects to reduce carbon footprint, Horizon's Heroes – peer support to develop iPad skills, etc. We look forward to the SLGs sharing the impact of their projects with our community over the coming year.

We also have a Super Heroes and Princess themed day this week. Sodexo our lunch service provider, will be providing an extra special meal this Thursday - where children came to school dressed as their favourite super hero/princess.

Have a great week all.

Mrs Anwar

Deputy Principal

Key Dates:

- 12th October 2023 Mental Health Day Mad Hat Hop Day.
- 13th October 2023 INSET DAY SCHOOL CLOSED for all students.
- 16th October 2023 School reopens for all students.
- 27th October 2023 End of term.
- 6th November 2023 School re-opens for all students.

2023

Class Attendance

		_
Nursery (AM)	89%	
Nursery (PM)	79%	
Reception	89%	
Year 1	94%	
Year 2	91%	
Year 3	95%	
Year 4	95%	
Year 5	94%	
Year 6	93%	
	•	_

Teem Effex Selfie Reflect Tinker

PLTS of the week

Reception	Emery
Year 1	Shiyah
Year 2	Rahima
Year 3	Muqadas
Year 4	Aafia
Year 5	Tyreek
Year 6	Ismaeel

Children who read the longest this week:



Year 3	Azraq
Year 4	Zaynab
Year 5	Olima
Year 6	Yasmin



Accelerated Reader Class Winner:

Year 5 with 395 points.

Sumdog Champion of the week:



Year 1	Rifat
Year 2	Musa
Year 3	Kartik
Year 4	Chau
Year 5	Ahsan
Year 6	Rahima



In Year 1 the Phonics Fairy came to visit us during our phonics lessons and we have worked hard on learning and blending our sounds. We then created words with the sounds that we had learnt.

<u>Year 1:</u>





<u> Year 5</u>



Year 5 have been completing homework to an excellent standard and Mrs Sultana is so proud of all the time and effort Year 5 are putting into their homework projects.

One of the homework was a geography themed project where the pupils had to create famous landmarks from a country of their choice.

To the left there are some photos of the finished projects.

Well done Year 5 your hard work and dedication, is obvious for everyone to see and admire.



Year 2 book review:



Book title – Leaf by Sandra Dieckmann

"The first thing that I like about this story is the creativity in the pictures. The second thing I like is that all the animals cared about the bear so they helped him. I like the teamwork helping the bear get home. I don't like that at first, they wanted him to go away so they were being mean to him."

By Chevel



House points for the week



Coming soon!



Breakfast Club:

Each morning Breakfast club runs from: 8.15 to 8.35am. Emma the site manager will open the Victoria gate A from 8.15am to 8.20am, please do not come through the office entrance unless a special arrangement has been made. Parents will need to pay on the MCAS app £1.00 per day.



Your Local Boulton Food Pantry

Wednesday 9am: 1:30pm

Pay £4 for £20 Groceries

Bring your own bags



For More Information Visit Hub

Boulton Road, B21 0RE or Contact Mark or Carolyn 07866818207

Roots to Fruits - Year 4



Children were able to look at the skeleton of a fox cub. Year 4 noted all of the physical attributes that it has that enable it to sit at the top of the food chain. Long legs. A huge chest. Long, sharp claws and teeth. Great eyesight, hearing and smell. They paid particular attention to the teeth and discovered that we share many of them with top predators, too! A variety of foodstuffs were cut, sliced, hacked, pulled, chopped, grated, and smashed with a selection of everyday tools that exactly mimic the work done by our incisors, canines, molars and pre-molars as they prepare our food ready to be handed by our digestive systems.











Year 3 had a fantastic day on 26th of September celebrating European Day. Our class focused on the vibrant country of Greece. Throughout the day, we explored Greek traditions, mouth-watering dishes, and breathtaking landscapes. We also learned some basic Greek greetings and had the opportunity to create our very own Greek salad. The atmosphere was enhanced by the melodious tunes of Greek music as we joyfully prepared our delicious salads.





